Report of WURA Pension and Benefits Committee: 
Fall General Meeting,
November, 2019
Members of WURA Pension and Benefits Committee: 
Johanna Foster, Ihor Stebelsky, Barbara Thomas (Chair). 
The WURA Pension and Benefits Committee has worked toward ensuring that our members have the best combination of benefits at reasonable premium rates. As members of the WUFA Retirement and Benefits Committee our mandate is to keep abreast of current issues of interest and concern to retirees. This committee receives updates from HR regarding pensions, benefits and various activities. WUFA provides updates from members on the various Board of Governors’ Committees (Investment, Pension). Delays in scheduling of these meetings as well as lack of transparency have been problematic. The Human Resources Dept. provides Workplace Wellness programs on campus. It also publishes a monthly Wellness E-Digest on the Daily News and posts it on their website. Selected digests of particular relevance to retirees are distributed to the WURA mailing list and/or posted on the WURA website. The WURA president or delegate attend the HR workshops for faculty and librarians on retirement planning to outline benefits of joining WURA. Bridget Brown is now the Pension Administrator and can be reached at x2053 or bridgetb@uwindsor.ca. 
The arbitration case between the Windsor University Faculty Association and the University of Windsor was settled on January 30, 2019. The University agreed to pay $750,000 into the Subsidy Plan for Retired Members no later than 14 days after the agreement, and this has occurred. At the Nov 7 WUFA R&B meeting, it was reported that one third of this amount will be reflected in the May 2020 calculation for the health benefits subsidy  received by members as the value is based on a 3-year rolling average on the returns.. Consensus has been reached between the Administration and WUFA to re-enter the EI premium reduction program ro achieve savings. Currently discussions are underway regarding how the distribution of the antici[ated savings will be used within the guideline of  improving benefits for everyone.
We have carried out two major reviews of the faculty retirees’ health benefits with great assistance from Cheryl Paglione. In 2009 we made improvements to the massage therapy benefit and established a hearing aid allowance.  In 2015 our review demonstrated that our benefits were satisfactory but that the costs were increasing. The monthly premiums excluding the drug plan had increased 52% from 2007-2015 while the premiums including the drug plan increased 61%.The opportunity to opt –in to our drug plan continues to be a unique feature of our plan. Various cost saving approaches that would not unduly affect the services needed and used by many members were considered. 
We have responded to questions that members may have about our Green Shield Canada (GSC) benefits. Examples include:

· Reminders to check the GSC website or contact GSC directly especially for medical devices e.g. Glucose monitoring system coverage
· Value of hearing aid allowance

· Reminder of the fairly recent 90 day “stability clause” if one has had medication change and /or pre-existing or pre diagnosed conditions and wishes to travel outside Canada. Check the Travel Exclusion sections of your GSC booklet or on GSC website.
· Concerns of retirees about cost/ benefits of our benefit program.
One of the components of the Faculty Retiree benefit package was the 180 day per trip out of country (OOC) insurance. Since only a small number of retirees actually travelled out of country for 180 days at a time, a secret mailed ballot was held and the OOC per trip day coverage was reduced to 90 days effective May 1, 2016. Those wishing to keep the 180 day coverage, had a one-time option to make this choice. As someone who had a major OOC health crisis in Arizona in March, I can attest to the importance of this particular benefit.
Factors affecting our premium rates include:

· Increased average age of retirees (from 75.5 in 2014 to 76.82yrs in 2015). Updated information will be available from HR by the next meeting.
· Increased benefits needed with increased age and with changes in health status 
· The utilization of  benefits by our retiree group
· The extent to which retirement is postponed beyond age 65 years. 

· Currently seven years is the maximum duration of postponements. Updated information will be available from HR by the next meeting.
A recent concern of retirees who travel out of Canada was the decision of the Ontario government to limit  the Ontario Health Insurance Plan’s (OHIP’s) limited coverage of emergency out-of-country medical costs  end effective January 1, 2020. Currently OHIP covers out-of-country inpatient services to a maximum of $400 per day for a higher level of care, such as intensive care, and up to $50 per day for emergency outpatient care and physician services. Cheryl Paglione has confirmed that this change will not impact the coverage provided under our GSC travel plans.  
As I am now retiring from this committee, I thank my committee colleagues Ihor and Johanna for their support and WURA for the opportunity to serve as Chair over the past decade. I have learned a great deal and as things turned out this knowledge has served me and my family well.
Respectfully submitted,

Barbara Thomas
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